MINUTES

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Thursday September 11, 2014

Members present: 
Ted Eayrs (arrived at 7:11 PM), Jane Lopes, David Thomas, Josephine Ruthwicz, Janet Miller and Mark Belanger

Members Absent:

David Thomas and Peter Reynolds

Also attending:

Jennifer Goldson, Colleen Lieb – Recording Secretary

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Old Business:

Oliver Estate – Step Two Application – Leilani Dalpe was present for the discussion.  Leilani Dalpe spoke to the Committee to update them on the meeting with the Wildlands Trust regarding dividing the land.  It was confirmed that there does not to be an official division of the land but a clear delineation of the land.  Leilani confirmed that she asked the Town Planner to draw up the plan.  There was an update on the funding for the project and the timing of some of the funds.  It was noted that the Park Department has graciously offered to do the outside maintenance of the Oliver House property.  Leilani explained that the sellers are agreeable with the timing of the purchase.  Chairman Jane Lopes spoke about getting Historic New England involved for the administration of the preservation restriction.  Leilani spoke about additional grant funding that might be available for the Oliver House.  It was suggested that Jennifer Goldson could assist with researching grants.
MOTION:  To direct Jennifer Goldson to assist with possible grants and grant writing for the Oliver House project.

BY:  Kimberly French
SECONDED BY:  Janet Miller
VOTE:  All are in favor.

There was a review of the Step Two Application for the Oliver Estate in the amount of $225,000 for the acquisition of the Peter Oliver property.  There were no questions on the application.
MOTION: To approve the Step Two Application for the Oliver Estate in the amount of $225,000.

BY:  Mark Belanger 

SECONDED BY:  K. French
VOTE:  All are in favor.
Minutes
The minutes of the August 14, 2014 meeting were reviewed.  There are several changes noted.
MOTION:  To approve the August 14, 2014 minutes as amended.

BY: Mark Belanger

SECOND BY: Ted Eayrs
VOTE: All are in favor.
Old Business (con’t)

Robbins Museum of Archeology – Step Two Application
NOTE – Chairman Jane Lopes discloses that she is an officer on the Mass Archeological Robbins Museum and will not be participating in the discussion.
Jennifer Goldson reported that she has been working with the Robbins Museum on the Step Two Application.  Contractors have been solicited to provide estimates on the project but none have been received yet.  It was estimated that it will be a few more weeks before those numbers come in.  Jennifer stated that she gave the applicant until September 30, 2014 to submit the Step Two for the next CPC meeting, to be scheduled on October 2nd at 6 PM.  Chairman Jane Lopes confirmed that she would report to the Historical Commission and see if they would be willing to vote on the application and provide a letter of support.  Jennifer Goldson agrees to draft the language for the vote of the Historical Commission.

Action Items
1.  Jane Lopes to follow up on warrant articles for the upcoming STM.  This has been done and the two articles are set.  2.  J. Lopes to work with Town Counsel on remaining grant agreements.  Jane will work on this for the next meeting.  3.  C. Lieb to provide resignation to the Town Clerk and Board of Selectmen.  This was done. J. Ruthwicz provided an update on nameplates and it was agreed that additional nameplates will be ordered for Jennifer Goldson and for the Recording Secretary.

Chairman J. Lopes discussed with the Committee the reappointment of the statutory members and coordinate the reappointments with the presentation of the CPA Articles with the Board of Selectmen.

Financial Reports – Chairman J. Lopes reported that the CP-3 had been completed and submitted.  It was noted that a new Treasurer needs to be appointed.  Member K. French is asked if she would consider taking the position.  She agreed to research what was involved and report back to the Committee at the next meeting.  It was noted that Member Dave Thomas or Member Peter Reynolds might want to consider the position also.

Vice Chairman Vote
Chairman J. Lopes discussed with the Committee the need for a Vice Chairman to replace Mo Franco.  Member J. Miller agreed to take the position.
MOTION:  To elect Janet Miller as Vice Chairman to the Community Preservation Committee.

BY: J. Ruthwicz

SECOND BY: Mark Belanger
VOTE: All are in favor.
CPA Survey
Member M. Belanger reported to the Committee that there have been 50 responses to the online survey.  He discussed the plan to get the survey into the next months Gas & Electric newsletter and will also put the survey out on Social Media.

Project Updates
Member J. Ruthwicz reported on the Shoe Shop Place project, the Sprout Street Windows for the MHA, which will go out to bid soon.  And it is noted that the Green School project is in procurement.  Member K. French reported that there will be a Thank You Concert on October 19th at the Universal Church to showcase the completed organ work.

New Business
Applications
Chairman J. Lopes reported that there has only been one applicant for the open position on the Community Preservation Committee.  The applicant is Cynthia McNair.  It was suggested that the previous applicants be contacted to see if they are still interested in joining.  Chairman J. Lopes reported that Rich McNair, a previous applicant, is no longer interested.  Chairman Lopes will have this as an action item for the next meeting.  It is hoped that there will be more than one applicant to choose from, to be fair.  The Committee will discuss a deadline for applications at the next meeting.

Grant Agreement for Climate Controls – MHA Mill Houses
It was noted that this is for next spring.  This will be reviewed with Town Counsel.

Invoices
J. Goldson Invoice – There was an invoice presented for work done by J. Goldson in the amount of $1,454.85.  There was no hard copy so the Secretary will obtain one and have the Chairman sign and then forward it to Accounting for payment.
Motion:  To approve to the invoice presented from J. Goldson in the amount of $1,454.85.

BY:  T. Eayrs

SECONDED BY: J. Miller

VOTE:  All are in favor.
Secretarial Services – There was a bill presented in the amount of $96.84 for secretarial services.
Motion:  To approve to the invoice presented in the amount of $96.84.

BY:  T. Eayrs

SECONDED BY: K. French
VOTE:  All are in favor.
Wilmots – There was a bill presented in the amount of $1,355.00 for paint for the MHA project.
Motion:  To approve to the invoice presented in the amount of $1,355.00.

BY:  T. Eayrs

SECONDED BY: J. Miller

VOTE:  All are in favor.
Organ Repairs – There was a bill presented in the amount of $5,000 for the organ repairs.
Motion:  To approve to the invoice presented in the amount of $5,000.00.

BY:  T. Eayrs

SECONDED BY: J. Miller

VOTE:  All are in favor.
Nameplates
Member J. Ruthwicz requested that the Committee re-authorize her to purchase official nameplates for the current Community Preservation Committee members, Jennifer Goldson and the Recording Secretary with an estimate of $16.65 per nameplate, total of 11 nameplates, and a total of $183.15.
Motion:  To authorize Member J. Ruthwicz to purchase 11 nameplates for the Committee at a cost of $16.65 each and a total of $183.15.

BY: T. Eayrs

SECONDED BY: K. French
VOTE:  All are in favor.
Action Items for Next Meeting
1. Colleen to get Jennifer Goldson’s invoice, signed by Jane and sent to Accounting

2. Jane to co-ordinate the reappointments of the statutory members w/ the presentation on the CPA Articles.

3. Jane to work with Town Counsel on remaining Grant Agreements

4. Jennifer Goldson to draft a memo for the Historical Commission regarding support for Robbins Museum.

5. Kim French to consider taking Mo’s place as treasurer.

6. Jo Ruthwicz to send out project list

7. Jane recruit more applicants for open CPC member

8. Jo Ruthwicz to work on sign finalization

The next regular meeting was scheduled for Thursday, October 2, 2014 at 6:00 PM.
MOTION:  To adjourn the regular session meeting of the Community Preservation Committee.

BY:  T. Eayrs

SECONDED BY: J. Miller

VOTE:  All are in favor.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM 
Respectfully Submitted:

_________________________________

Colleen M. Lieb, Recording Secretary 

List of Documents And Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting
1. Minutes from 8/14/14 Meeting

2. Bills
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